

February 23, 2018

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary New York State Public Service Commission Empire State Plaza, Agency Building 3 Albany, NY 12223-1350

Re: Case 17-G-0423 - Rate Filing of Bath Electric, Gas and Water Systems to Increase its Annual Gas Revenues by \$304,629 or 14%.

Re: Case 17-E-0429 - Rate Filing of Bath Electric, Gas and Water Systems to Increase its Annual Electric Revenues by \$625,974 or 14.6%.

Dear Secretary Burgess:

On behalf of the Bath Electric Gas and Water Systems (Bath) in accordance with the provisions of the New York State Public Service Law and the Public Service Commission's ("Commission") regulations, Bath hereby submits a postponement of the gas and electric tariffs it filed with the above-referenced cases on July 14, 2017 and July 19, 2017, respectfully, and further revisions filed on September 8, 2017. The postponement changes the effective date of the tariffs from April 1, 2018 to May 1, 2018 at the request of the Staff of the New York State Department of Public Service. The Company respectfully requests a waiver of the Commission's rules and regulations regarding newspaper publication for the supplement.

In an oversight on the Company's part in the September 8, 2017 filings, the Company neglected to request a waiver of the Commission's rules and regulations regarding newspaper publication for the supplements. To correct that oversight the Company hereby a waiver of the

Received: 02/23/2018

Commission's rules and regulations regarding newspaper publication for the September 8, 2017 revisions.

Bath respectfully asks that questions regarding this filing be directed to Erin Bonacci, Director of Municipal Utilities, 7 South Avenue, Bath, NY 14810, (607) 664-9103, or via e-mail at ebonacci@begws.com, and Frank Radigan of the Hudson River Energy Group, 235 Lark Street, Albany, NY, 12210, (518) 431-8480, or via e-mail at FRadigan@aol.com.

Respectfully submitted,

Frank W. Radigan